
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 2020 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman David Acosta 

    Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Paul F. Spinelli 

  

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 11, 2019 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

  

President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment. 

 

There being no one to comment, the Clerk reviewed the agenda. 

 

Councilman Franceschini reported that COVID-19 cases are up-ticking, due mainly to house parties.  

There are warnings about Thanksgiving gatherings.  He stated that wearing a mask really helps. 

 

Councilman Acosta reminded everyone to vote tomorrow. 

 

 President Spinelli reported that trick or treat seemed to work out well.  He said the VDID conducted a 

pumpkin patch party and they are now working on the Christmas parade. 

 

 Clerk Petrosky announced that the annual Best Practices Inventory will be discussed at the November 

17 work session, with a resolution for adoption at the November 24 regular meeting. 

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Franceschini, 

to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilman Acosta 

Councilwoman Arthur 

Councilman Franceschini 

      Councilman Vargas 

       President Spinelli 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

        Paul F. Spinelli 

                           President of Council 

 

ATTEST:                       

                   

 

 

       

 Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


